	
	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)

FOR INFORMATION ONLY


	ITEM NO.


REPORT OF THE HEAD OF LAW AND ADMINISTRATION

TO CABINET

ON TUESDAY, 30TH JANUARY, 2001

REPLACEMENT OF THE EXISTING MAYORAL CAR
	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The lease on the present Mayor's vehicle expires on 10th February, 2001.

The existing Mayoral car, a short-wheel base Ford Granada Scorpio, has come to the end of its leasing period and, therefore it is necessary to consider the provision of a replacement vehicle.  Quotations have been received and environmental issues considered and the recommendation is that a Volvo S40 is leased with LPG fitted.



	FURTHER DETAILS CAN BE OBTAINED FROM

Alan Eastwood, Head of Law and Administration



	IF YOU HAVE ANY QUERIES PLEASE CONTACT

ALAN R. EASTWOOD

HEAD OF LAW AND ADMINISTRATION

TEL: NO: (0161) 793 3000


	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS

(Available for public inspection)


RECOMMENDATION

1.1
THAT Members note the approval of the Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Corporate Services in respect of the leasing of a VOLVO S80 2.4 vehicle to replace the existing Mayoral CAR RJ! Ford Scorpio at a cost of £5,980 per annum - to be met from current budgets.

BACKGROUND

· The lease of the present Mayoralty Car expires on 10th February, 2001.

· Over recent months Mayoralty staff have had demonstrations of several vehicles and received quotations for either purchase, rental or lease.  The findings are as follows :-


Model


Price

Car Rental

Per Year 






    (per Calendar Month)


Volvo


£24,980
£499


£5,980


Jaguar XJ8 3.2
£37,405
£602


£7,224


BMW 728

£37,550
£556


£6,672


Lexus LS 400

£49,999
£846


£10,152


Mercedes 220

£28,000
£516


£6,192

· The Mayoralty are wishing to ensure that the first citizen of the City leads on environmental issues.  Therefore, careful analysis of the advantages and disadvantages of diesel and petrol and fuel consumption has been undertaken.  Liquid Petroleum Gas (LPG) is one of the most efficient and clean sources of fuel and, therefore, should be fitted to the new car.  LPG can only be fitted to petrol engines.  The cost implication to the City Council for LPG conversation (being a one-off payment) would be £1,925.00 - to be met from current budget.

· Second Car - Over the past 2 years it has been necessary to take, on a regular basis, a car in order to enable the Deputy Mayor to attend engagements.  The Mayoralty, up until 1996, had 2 vehicles at its disposal.  A review of the most effective method of meeting the requirement in the future is being undertaken, and will be the subject of a further report.
CONCLUSION

It is necessary to ensure that the Mayor has a vehicle at his disposal as the costs of rental are prohibitive and therefore leasing a vehicle is the most cost effective method.  Volvo is a prestigious maker of vehicles.  The contract hire period is inclusive of road tax and maintenance on a 3-year, 30,000 mile contract.  Other models are on a 21,000 contract.  The car comes fitted with extensive safety equipment and other features commensurate with a vehicle of this calibre.
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